
Subject: RE: HGV Licence Application Notification 
  
We don’t receive a great amount of detail at this stage, particularly when it comes to the number of 
access/egress movements that would be undertaken per day/week etc. However, I can confirm that 
the application is for 4 vehicles to use this site as an operating centre. 
The closing date for objections is the 5th December 2019, though any points raised would need to be 
considered and submitted to the Traffic Commissioner’s Office by the Borough Council so it would 
be appreciated if you could please let me know any comments as soon as possible after the meeting 
so we have enough time to consider/submit as appropriate. 
 
Subject: RE: HGV Licence Application Notification 
Hello Theresa, 
Many thanks for your email. I’m unsure myself if this will be a planning application, as the only 
information we get is that a company wishes to use the site given in the address as an operating 
centre for HGVS. As the highway authority, we share these applications with the Parishes should 
there be any objections against this application. 
 
Subject: HGV Licence Application Notification 
Dear Clerk, 
I write to advise you that we have received notification of an application for an HGV Operating 
Centre in your parish in the Applications and Decisions publication of 14th November 2019. 
Details can be found via the DVSA website; https://www.vehicle-operator-
licensing.service.gov.uk/search/check-vehicle-operator-decisions-applications/, using Operator 
Licence Number; OH2028238. 
Any queries may be addressed to: 
Office of the Traffic Commissioner 
(West of England) 
Hillcrest House 
386 Harehills Lane 
Leeds 
LS9 6NF 

 
Telephone:    0300 123 9000 
Fax:                 0113 248 8521 
Website:         www.gov.uk 
Please note that any objections must be submitted to the Traffic Commissioners Office by a local 
authority as defined in the Goods Vehicle (Licensing of Operators) Act 1995 as: “the council of a 
county, district or London borough and the Common Council of the City of London”, so please 
contact us to discuss any concerns you might have so we may determine if an objection is 
appropriate. 
If you would please copy us in on any correspondence, it would be most appreciated. 
 
Traffic Technician 
 
Traffic Management 
Swindon Borough Council 
 


